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Argentina – COVID-19: Entry Requirements 
Updated 
 

With Administrative Decision N° 370/2022,
1
 the Argentinean government, on 7 April 2022, reduced the requirements for 

Argentineans and foreign residents to enter the country as follows: 1) make an electronic sworn declaration 48 hours 

prior to arrival on the National Immigration office webpage about the traveller’s vaccination/COVID-19 status, and 2) have 

COVID-19 insurance.  (For prior coverage, see GMS Flash Alert 2022-20, 28 January 2022.) 

 

WHY THIS MATTERS 

These announcements will further simplify the process for those nationals and residents returning to Argentina.  

 

Details 

Argentines or residents entering the country for less than 24 hours by land do not have to comply with these measures.  

Additionally, nonresident Ukrainian nationals or Ukrainians who have emigrated because of the war are also excepted 

from following these measures. However, if they remain in Argentina, they must have COVID-19 insurance. 

Individuals entering the country without a complete vaccination schedule are encouraged to perform a diagnostic test 24 

hours after their arrival. The cost of the test will be absorbed by each individual. A complete vaccination schedule refers 

to the one defined by the authorities of each country.  

Continuance of Existing Measures  

Measures advising people to keep 1.5 meters apart, and the use of mouth coverings / face-masks, are still in place to 

help prevent the spread of the coronavirus and its strains. 

https://home.kpmg/xx/en/home/insights/2022/01/flash-alert-2022-020.html
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KPMG NOTE  

Any individuals impacted by travel restrictions may wish to consult with their global-mobility advisers and immigration 

legal counsel as soon as possible for advice on next steps. 

The KPMG International member firm in Argentina is tracking these matters closely. We will endeavor to keep readers of 

GMS Flash Alert posted on any important developments as and when they occur. 

 

 

FOOTNOTE: 

1  See Administrative Decision 370/2022 (Decisión Administrativa 370/2022), published (in Spanish) in the Boletín Oficial 

at: https://www.boletinoficial.gob.ar/detalleAviso/primera/260629/20220407. 

 

*      *      *      * 

https://www.boletinoficial.gob.ar/detalleAviso/primera/260629/20220407
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Contact us 

For additional information or assistance, please contact your local GMS or People Services professional* or one of the 

following professionals with the KPMG International member firm in Argentina: 

 

Rodolfo Canese 

Partner 

Tel. + 54 11 4316 5643 

rcanese@kpmg.com.ar  

 

Rodrigo Barbieri 

Manager 

Tel. + 54 11 4316 5700 (ext. 4437) 

rbarbieri@kpmg.com.ar  

  
 

 

*Please note the KPMG International member firm in the United States does not provide immigration or labour law services. 

However, KPMG Law LLP in Canada can assist clients with U.S. immigration matters. 

 

The information contained in this newsletter was submitted by the KPMG International member firm in Argentina. 
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